
It’s the Vernon Yacht Club’s biggest event of the year!   

CelebraƟng our 30th year, more than 40 vendors will be joining us to 
display the newest and latest in boats, boaƟng hear, watersports equip-
ment and services.  Make sure to check the directory on page 13, which 
lists where you’ll find the displays, as they’ll be set up both on the 
grounds and on the water.   

This weekend has been made possible through the work of the VYC 
staff, the dedicated boat show commiƩee and the many club volunteers. 

 

Please note the change in hours: 

Saturday May 4th – 10 am to 6 pm 

Sunday May 5th – 9 am to 4 pm 

 

Please park at Marshall Field (6891 Okanagan Landing Rd) as on-site 
parking is not available.  Look for the Kal Tire ShuƩle that will run every 
10 minutes, geƫng you to and from the VYC with ease. 

 

2019 BOAT & WATERSPORTS SHOW MAY 4&5! 

 

Boat & Watersports Show Issue 
 

• 2019 Boat & Watersports Show 
Directory—page 13 

• Boat Show Vendors & Sponsors—
pages 13 to 18 
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The Tiller Topics deadline for the July/August edition is June 14, 2019! 

Send reports, articles, and member classified ads to: tiller@vernonyachtclub.com 
The Tiller Topics reaches over 450 Vernon Yacht Club members as well as guests to our club.  

Advertising rates before GST are $40 for 1/4 page ad, $60 for 1/3 page ad, and $80 for a 1/2 page ad. For paid ads in the 
Tiller Topics please email office@vernonyachtclub.com and request an advertising form or visit the office during office hours 
Tuesday—Saturday 9am—3pm.  

Tiller Topics Publication  

Name Staff position Email 

Jay Langton Bar Manager gangplank@vernonyachtclub.com 

Corinne Kirton Kitchen Manager kitchen@vernonyachtclub.com  

Deb  McPherson Office Manager office@vernonyachtclub.com  

Ken Smith Maintenance Manager maintenance@vernonyachtclub.com 

Name Volunteer position Email 

Gerald Gustafson Commodore commodore@vernonyachtclub.com 

Craig Williams Vice Commodore vice-commodore@vernonyachtclub.com 

Ron McLean Rear Commodore rear-commodore@vernonyachtclub.com 

Lawrence Johnson Past Commodore past-commodore@vernonyachtclub.com 

Al Cuttriss Fleet Captain fleet-captain@vernonyachtclub.com 

Susan Mathews Staff Captain staff-captain@vernonyachtclub.com 

Greg Dechant Treasurer treasurer@vernonyachtclub.com 

Patricia Higgins Executive Secretary secretary@vernonyachtclub.com 

Scott Chapman Membership Director membership@vernonyachtclub.com 

Ken Hodgson Entertainment Director entertainment@vernonyachtclub.com 

Fred Haight Director, Boat Show Chair director@vernonyachtclub.com 

Phil Southward Director director2@vernonyachtclub.com  

Ken MacLeod Director  director3@vernonyachtclub.com 

Vacant Publicity Director publicity@vernonyachtclub.com 



Spring is here everyone is busy getting there boats ready for the season, the 
basin is filling up is very exciting to see. 

  

Tyler Thomas will be leaving us at the end of April, Tyler has been a valuable 
staff member in the kitchen and in housekeeping, a very hard working dedi-
cated person who will be missed, we wish him the best of luck in his en-
deavors to further his career in the medical field, and also a Big Thank You 
for helping us for several years in the kitchen and in keeping our clubhouse 
clean. 

  

I would like to encourage our members who wish to have a dock box added 
to their slip to contact our Fleet Captain,  Al Cuttriss and his moorage com-
mittee  on the size and proper placement of these boxes. 

  

Just a reminder about SAFETY and SECURITY regarding our Key Card Policy. 

  

MEMBERS SHALL NOT ALLOW THE USE OF THEIR KEY CARD BY NON-
MEMBERS,UNLESS THE MEMBER ACCOMPANIES THE NON-MEMBER ONTO 
THE DOCKS OR INTO THE CLUBHOUSE. THE MEMBER IS RESPONSIBLE FOR 
THE USE OF THEIR ASSIGNED KEY CARD AT ALL TIMES. [Quoted from our 
moorage regulations] 

  

A big Thank You to this years boat show committee, Fred Haight, Susan 
Matthews, Phil Southward, Pamela Miller, Al Cuttress, and all the volunteers 
and of course our staff, it takes a lot people to put on a Boat Show, and its 
going to be the biggest yet!!!  Hope to see you all there!! 

  

      Gerald Gustafson 

      Commodore VYC 

News from our Commodore 
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Gerald Gustafson 

VYC Commodore 

Annie Gustafson 
working on new  
cushions for the patio 
chairs.   
Thanks Annie! 



Page 4 May/June 2019 

If you access the clubhouse with your key card and you are confronted with the alarm sounding 
while you are inside, please follow this procedure:  

Re-swipe your card at either entrance, then, call the security company and identify yourself and 
have them cancel the alarm. The phone number is posted at both entrances.  

If you fail to do this, the Club can be billed up to $150. Your cooperation is greatly  
appreciated.  

FALSE  
ALARM 

Important Notice to all Members 

Craig Williams 

Vice Commodore  

Vice Commodore’s Report 
Ads for two positions to replace Tyler Thomas, our stalwart housekeep/kitchen assistant, have been 
posted; a permanent part-time janitorial/maintenance assistant whose duties will be to keep the 
entire Clubhouse clean and tidy as well as assisting with building and dock maintenance and 
grounds work; and a seasonal part-time kitchen-aide/line cook whose duties will be to keep the 
kitchen clean and sanitary, dish washing and assisting with food preparation and cooking when nec-
essary. 

Adding a second position has become necessary because so many more of our Members are begin-
ning to realize exactly what it is we all have available to us and are coming out in greater numbers to 
enjoy the fantastic meals Corrine and Mary put together and the cheer Jay and Chanel so expertly 
pour for our pleasure. 

Response to the ads for the janitorial/maintenance assistant have been satisfactory, with interviews 
of at least 3 candidates to take place Tuesday April 23rd whereas we have yet to receive any re-
sponse so far to our ads for the kitchen-aide position.  When Debra, our Office Manager, placed the 
ad for the kitchen-aide position on Indeed.com they had told her there were no less than 89 such 
positions posted for Vernon on their website. 

So, if you know of anyone who would like to assist Corrine and Mary in the kitchen from April through 
to October (any snowbirds out there?) please be sure to have them submit their resume in person to 
Debra just as soon as possible.  Interested parties can view descriptions of the positions posted on 
our VYC website under the “Contact Us” tab at the top of the page. 

Tyler will be leaving us at the end of April so please make the opportunity to thank him for his loyalty 
and dedication and wish him all the best in his future endeavours. 

We are still trudging through the process with our marine engineer to ensure our breakwater re-
placement design will provide us the protection within our marina that we require while at the same 
time ensuring it does not cause any unintended consequences due to its proposed orientation along 
the western most boundary of our lease tenure.  I believe we are to the point where I can say we are 
finally getting close to finalizing the design to meet this criteria and hope to be able to provide an 
update in the not too distant future so fingers crossed and stay tuned! 

In my last report I had mentioned we’d be having a Long Term Planning meeting, hopefully late 
spring and how important these meetings are to the future of our Club.  These meetings are an op-
portunity for all of us, collectively as owners of this incredible facility, to provide direction to future 
Executive Committees, something every Executive I had ever sat on has expressed as a genuine 
desire that our owner Members would contribute too. 

Over the next few weeks I truly hope each and every one of you will give thought to what you believe 
is important to the future of our asset so we can toss these ideas around at the Long Term Planning 
meeting and incorporate those we agree should form part of the plan and give a timeline to each 
which will then be presented at the next Annual General Meeting of our Members in October.  I will 
send out a separate notice in the next few weeks with a date for this important meeting. 

Looking forward to seeing you at the Clubhouse and on the water! 



2019 Boat & Watersports Show Chairman 
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Fred Haight 
VYC Boat Show Chair & 
Director at Large 

This year marks the 30th anniversary of our first boat show and will 
have the largest number of boats on display ever. 

 
With over 40 boats on the water, including the innovative Templar Ma-
rine electric boat, pontoon boats, wake boarding boats and day boats.  
There will also be some restored wooden boats, and vendors with a 
wide variety of supplies and services.  

 
There will be interactive activities for children, sailboat rides for all ag-
es and plenty to look at.  

 
Come out and enjoy the display and be thankful to the large number of 
volunteers that make it work!  

 
See you at the show!  

For 2019 Boat & Watersports Show information go to vernonyachtclub.com/boating/vernon-yacht-club-boat-show/ 

Spring 2019 Crane Day On April 13, 2019 we managed to execute another successful 
crane day thank you to Armstrong Crane and to all the volun-
teers that pitched in to help rig boats and organize the lifting of 
them into the water. In total 22 sailboats were put back in the 
water for another season of sailing. 

The fall crane day is currently scheduled for October 26, 2019.  
Skippers that are interested in having their boats craned out of 
the water in the fall should email sailing-
fleet@vernonyachtclub.com  re their particulars.  

Photo credit: Keith Danielson 

Photo credit: Ken Hodgson 

“Jesse” 
being 
lowered back 
into the lake 



Membership Director’s Report 

Scott Chapman 

Membership Director 

We have added two new Social Members to our ranks in March: 

Donald and Judith Kreuger 

Rob and Brenda Fraser 

Welcome to the club! 

 

There is currently a two to three year waiting list for moorage.  In order to be 
eligible to be placed on the waiting list, a Regular Membership is needed. 

 

While on the waiting list, a Regular Member is entitled to all clubhouse privileg-
es, reciprocal yacht club privileges, use of the VYC boat ramp, and use of the 5 
hour visiting moorage. 

See the VYC website under Membership for more details. 

Enjoy the boat show! 

 

For information on membership you can reach me at: member-
ship@vernonyachtclub.com or to learn more visit our membership page on the 
VYC website at: vernonyachtclub.com/membership/ 

 

 

 

Susan Mathews      
Staff Captain 

Staff Captain’s Report 
Hope you all had an enjoyable Easter. Our free be Friday was well attend-
ed with a new band for us Rollin Coal; the dance floor was full. We also bid 
a farewell to Tyler and wished him well in his future endeavours; he will be 
missed. Interviews are underway for 2 new staff members in janitorial and 
kitchen so once their around please introduce yourselves and welcome 
them to our club. May brings us our boat show and a big thank you to all 
the members who year after year step forward and volunteer their time.  
Our commodore Gerald Gustafson puts in a tremendous amount of time 
and effort into our club and we will be celebrating this at our Commodores 
Ball June 22 and the sail past on the 23rd. 

Hope to see you there      

Cheers Susan 
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2019 Ladies Night 

SoS Dinner—April 19—Farewell to Ty & Free Dance  

A few photos from the March and April Ladies Nights 
Make sure to reserve a spot for May and June! 

You’ll be able to enjoy a glass of wine while you shop from local vendors and mingle with friends! 

Staff and members 
said good-bye to 
Tyler Thomas  and 
wished him well on 
his new adventure 

After dinner dance 
with music from 
“Rollin Coal” 
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Ship to shore, ship to shore, we have a Boat Show and so much more. May the 
Fourth, be with us. 
Thanks to all of the volunteers that sign up and deliver a stellar VYC showcase of 
vendors and events Fred Haight is coordinating. With the show being on galactic 
Star Wars day and Cinco De Mayo, maybe a few more Vollies can get in the spirit 
like Linda Walker does in her sexy sailor get up every year. Do Dan/ny know of 
any Princess Leia costumes that can see the light of day? Vic might have to shift 
his role as Shrek and go as Jaba the Hutt... Oh Channel 5 is gunna pay for that...  
 
Phil Southward is once again coordinating the bevy of Vollies for food and bever-
age supplied through the Gangplank. Phil has no problem knocking off the Cinco 

costume with that earring he dangles. Maybe add a few beads... We can smell the fried onions and cheeseburg-
ers in paradise already. They might go well with the Margaritaville blender Downstairs Deb donated. 
Ladies night is such an overwhelming success, thanks to Upstairs Deb Grotterod, it is fully booked for indoor 
tables a month in advance. At the conclusion of Apr 18 event, we had already booked two outside tables for 
May 16. Bring on the warm patio weather! 
 
Friday April 19 wasn't all that good as we bid adieu to Tyler Thomas as he leaves a legacy at VYC to pursue a 
work co-op in Whitehorse.  Ah well, it was a full house and a heck of a reason to have a free member apprecia-
tion dance after dinner with Rollin Coal rockin the Plank. Good luck Tyler with your future endeavors. By the way, 
Craig Williams informs me he is still looking for Prep Cook and Janitorial people to interview.  
 
Other upcoming events start with  Mother's Day brunch (three seatings, 9:30, 11 and 12:30), Victoria Day BBQ 
4-8, Monday May 20, Sailor regatta May 31-June 2, Fathers Day brunch June 16 and the Commodore's Ball 
June 22. We still haven't heard if the July 1 fireworks will be back at Kin Beach. If so, come and celebrate the 
greatest nation on Earth! Even without fireworks, our summer long weekend Monday SoS BBQ is cooking, a 
great way for your visitors to treat you for your hospitality. 
 
Cheers and here's to a fantastic Boat Show 2019! 
The Gang at the Gangplank 

Gangplank News by Jay Langton 

Jay Langton 

VYC Bar Manager 

GANGPLANK SUMMER HOURS 



Keith Danielson—2019 VYC Sailing Fleet Chair 

sailing-fleet@vernonyachtclub.com 

Season starts on Wednesday, April 17 until August; Sundays into the Fall   

Spring & Summers Series Race Schedule posted on Page 11 

 

Carol Craske—VYC Women’s Weekly Race Series 

250-542-5644 

Season starts on Tuesday, April 30 and lasts approximately 10 weeks 

Vernon Yacht Club Sailing  
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Valley Wide Sailing News 

Regatta season has begun! 
Kelowna Yacht Club’s Blossom Time Regatta, May 17-19, is 
open for registration.  

Our Vernon Regatta is May 31-June 2 at VYC starting with the  
         Whiskey Island Race on Friday (see the next page). 

         The Okanagan Women’s Regatta, July 12-14 will be at the      
         Kelowna Yacht Club this year.  

Introduction to Sailing 

Interested in sailingl? Join a one-day course, where you get to learn how with a keel sailboat.  
 

Date: Saturday, May 25 

Time: 9 am to 4 pm  

Cost: $50/person—includes lunch 

Your morning will be spent learning the basics in a classroom setting  
and after lunch you’ll be able to practice on a keel sailboat in groups  
of 2/3. 
 

To register: Call the VYC office at 250-545-5518 or email sailing-fleet@vernonyachtclub.com 
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Spring and Summer Series Race Schedule 
NOTE: If a skipper is unable to do committee boat for their scheduled day, it is the responsibility of the 
skipper to arrange for a replacement. 

First race of the season: rounding the “E” mark—led by Stormy, and followed by 
Dragonfly, Valuta, Scotch Mist and Little Miss Magic—April 17 
Photo credit: Global SkyTracker 
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30TH VYC BOAT & WATERSPORTS SHOW  
MAY 4&5 - 2019 – VENDORS  

 
Vendor On the Water On the Grounds 

Absolute Classics Marine     
Ampd Up Auto Line-X and Truck Gear     
AtlanƟs Marine     
Banner RecreaƟon & Marine     
BDM Motorsports    
Copper Island Docks   
DisƟncƟve Upholstery & Marine     
Holy Doodle Sailing Charters   
Innerspace Watersports     
Kelowna Yamaha & Marine     
Kingfisher Boats      
Malibu Marine    
McLellan Formula One     
NauƟcal Sailing Services     
North Okanagan Sailing AssociaƟon     
OASISS      
Okanagan RecreaƟon Rentals   
Olive Us   
Paradise Dock & LiŌ     
RCMP North Okanagan detachment     
SalvaƟon Army     
Seca Surf & Marine     
Southern Interior Marine Safety     
Specialty Marine Canvas     
Sunrise Docks Ltd.     
The Paddle Lifestyle     
The Templar Marine Group Ltd.   
Twin Anchors Houseboats     
Valley Marine Vernon Ltd.     
Vernon Paddling Centre     
Vernon Search & Rescue     
Vernon  Telescope, Nature & Science     
Western Boat LiŌ, Dock & Trailer Inc.     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunrise Docks Ltd. 
sunrisedocks.ca 
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2019 Boat & Watersports Show Vendors  
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2019 Boat & Watersports Show Vendors  



 

 

 

 
Coming to the  

2019 Boat & Watersports 
Show?  

Please remember  
to bring a donation  

for the Salvation Army  

2019 Boat & Watersports Show Vendors  
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A BIG Thank You to these 2019 Boat & Watersports sponsors:  

Kal Tire—Shuttle service 
Sandman Inn & Suites—Special rates for vendors  
Vantage One CU—Tent for all Vernon Yacht Club activities 
Okanagan Spring Brewery— Tasty beverage sponsor 
KingFisher Boats— Donation Boat 
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2019 Boat & Watersports Show Vendors  
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Classified Ads 

FOR SALE— Searay 260 Sundancer 

2004 Blue hull with blue canvas 

Pristine condition , covered storage in winter approx. 210 
hours on 300 hp mercruiser bravo 3, professionally main-
tained by local mechanic and local detailer 

Non smoking , carpets 2 years old , plastic side panels never 
used and stored rolled in sheets , no sun damage , local boat 
second owner , first owner had it at Kelowna yacht club, up-
graded golf batteries with inverter system , extended swim 
platform , cherry wood cabinets , underwater lighting              
$ 51,400 OBO 

2010 Tufftrail trailer with upgraded side rails $ 5900 OBO 

A truly wonderful boat with no issues , just not used enough 

Contact Ann Pusey 250-550-4016 or annpusey@shaw.ca 

2019 Boat & Watersports Show Vendors  
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Classified Ads 
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FOR SALE—24’ Swiftsure sailboat  
C/W 7.5 Honda outboard 
All sails included 
$ 2,500.00 
Call Wayne Cocking 250-260-1414 or cell 604-861-
4163 
Email: awcocking@gmail.com 

FOR SALE— Delta 22 lb anchor 

65% off new 

$110 

Call Ray 778-212-9151 

FOR SALE 

 Offshore Sailing Gear - Sized L –XL  

� Helly Hansen Foul Weather Bib overall pants &            

Jacket  

� Polar Fleece Liner- 1 pair sweat Style pants, hooded 
sweater, plus non hooded sweater  

� Waterproof Breathable Helly Hansen squall jacket  

� pair Viking Marine deck boots  

� pair Polar fleece gloves  

� Tanka duffle style Dry bag with shoulder and pack 
sack straps  

� one pair Brooks water boots  

As above $400.00  

 

Two Dry Bags  

� 1 River Pack ,duffle style with shoulder straps  

� 1 sack with pack sack straps  

As above $100.00  

 

Fujinon 7X50FMTRC-SX Polaris Binocular with Com-
pass  

7 degree@30' angle of view  

Rubber Armored metal housing, water & fog proof  

Individual Focus, internal compass with reticle  

Comes with soft side carrying case.  

$500.00  

 

Please contact Duane @ 250-540-0960  
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Thank you Twin Anchors Houseboats for your generous Grand Prize donations! 
Twin Anchors Houseboat  
Vacations generously  
donated the boat show’s 
Grand Prize for the past 2 
years in a row and they are 
donating the Houseboat  
Vacation Package prize again 
for 2019!  These luxury vaca-
tion houseboats are on the 
pristine Shuswap Lake, a 
summer paradise with 
1000kms of shoreline! 
For more info  phone:  
1-800-663-4026 

250.542.3470 Vernon  24 HOUR EMERGENCY  1.888.665.6775  www.okrestore.com 



Your VHF Radio …. 

Your #1 Best Friend 
on your sea kayak ! 
Get your VHF Maritime Radio  

License from CPS-ECP 

June 4 and 8, 2019 

Vernon Yacht Club 

7919 Okanagan Landing Road 
Call Doug 250-549-5117 - $120.00 

Or Register:  www.boatingcourses.ca 



Schedule of Events 

♦ May 4&5—VYC Boat & Water-
sports Show  

♦ May 12—VYC Mother’s Day 
Brunch 

♦ May 16—VYC Ladies’ Night 

♦ May 17-19—KYC Blossom 
Time Regatta 

♦ May 20—VYC Victoria Day 
BBQ 

♦ May 31—June 2—VYC Okana-
gan  Regatta 
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May 2019 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

June 2019 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

30       

Schedule of Events 

• May 31—June 2—VYC Okana-
gan Regatta 

• June 16—VYC Father’s Day 
Brunch 

• June 20—VYC Ladies’ Night 

• June 22—VYC Commodore’s 
Ball 

• June 23—VYC Sail Past 

To book Vernon Yacht Club events phone 250-545-5518 or email office@vernonyachtclub.com 

Events 



Address: 
Vernon Yacht Club  
7919 Okanagan Landing Road 
Vernon, B.C. V1H 1H1  

Phone: 250-545-5518 
Fax: 250-545-0388 
Email: office@vernonyachtclub.com 

We’re on the web! 
vernonyachtclub.com 
Our Webmaster Terry Rudersdorfer can be reached at: 
webmaster@vernonyachtclub.com 

Vernon Yacht Club 

ors:  

Final Note 

Founded June 23rd, 1953  

The Vernon Yacht Club is the 
Heart  

of Boating in the  

North Okanagan.  

VernonYachtClub 

@VernonYachtClub 

We’re on social media! 

vernonyachtclub 

The Benefits of Membership! 

Bob Annand and Sarah Kennedy had the great pleasure of being 
welcomed into the Kaneohe Yacht Club on the east side of the is-
land of Oahu, Hawaii and introduced to administration staff, mem-
bers, and club commodore Ralph Foulger. Club privileges were of-
fered including access to the tennis courts, lounge, restaurant, and 
dock slips. Commodore Foulger exchanged their club burgee for a 
Vernon Yacht Club burgee on the lawns in front of Kaneohe Bay.  
The Kaneohe burgee will soon be displayed in the VYC club house. 
Bob and Sarah were introduced to several life members of the club 
and also had the opportunity to sail with new found friends Steve 
and Linnea on their 42 foot Pearson yacht. Bob and Sarah thank 
Deb and the Vernon Yacht Club for helping to make the reciprocal 
visit possible.  Bob and Commodore Foulger 

exchanging club burgees—Spring 
2019 


